
Here is my response: 
 
"I entered the contributions and expenditures in the ORCA software provided by the 
PDC and thought that the information was transmitted. Not until I received this 
complaint from Will Reichardt, my opponents boss, did I realize this had happened. 
Thank you to the PDC staff for helping my through this." 
 
Brad Whaley 
 


